ESSEX COUNTY DIVISION OF HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
PUBLIC NOTICE

COUNTYWIDE PUBLIC HEARING ON THE 2017 CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL
PERFORMANCE AND EVALUTATION REPORT (CAPER)

In accordance with U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development regulations
governing the Community Block Grant (CDBG) Program, HOME Investment
Partnerships Program (HOME) and the Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) the County of
Essex hereby notifies the public of its intent to make the 2017 CAPER available for
review. Citizens of Essex County are invited to review the CAPER, which is the Essex
County Division of Housing and Community Development’s annual report to the U.S.
Department of Housing & Urban Development for the Community Development Block
Grant Program, Emergency Solutions Grant Program and HOME Investment Partnership
Program. A draft copy of the CAPER will be made available for public comment on the
County’s website at www.essex-countynj.org or a hard copy can be obtained at the office
of Housing Community Development located at 20 Crestmont Road, Verona, New Jersey
07044 between the hours of 8:30 A.M and 4:30 P.M. prior to its submission to the U.S.
Department of Housing & Urban Development on or about August 29, 2018. Citizens of
Essex County are also invited to attend a public hearing on August 13, 2018 5:00 p.m.,
Kip’s Carriage House, 20 Crestmont Road, Verona, NJ. This hearing will afford citizens
the opportunity to comment and review the programs’ administered by the Essex County
Division of Housing & Community Development and the outcomes of the activities
funded prior to the submission to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban. Written
comments will also be accepted 20 Crestmont Road, Verona, NJ 07044 and at the e-mail
address below until August 28, 2018.

[Britney Marvel: bmarvel@essexhcd.com]

Joseph N. Divencenzo, Jr., County Executive George F. Serio, Jr. Division Director



